HART COUNTY INDUSTRIAL BUILDING AUTHORITY
MINUTES OF MEETING

March 23, 2015

The regular quarterly meeting of the Hart County Industrial Building Authority was held on March 23, 2015 at 5:00 pm in the meeting room of the Hart County Library on Benson Street in Hartwell, Georgia.

Chairman Cleveland called the meeting to order and welcomed Chuck Whelan, new board member serving a three year term as chairman of the Hart County Chamber of Commerce and Lauren Peeples of The Hartwell Sun.

Since a quorum was not present at this point, Chairman Cleveland called for reports.

Mr. Whelan reported that the Chamber is working on the Cars and Guitars event to take place in May.  He also shared that the Chamber is publicly taking a position on the suggested move of the county tax assessor’s office from the square to the county offices on Cade Street. They feel it is best to leave this office on the square where it will continue to create traffic for the downtown area.

Mr. Dye reported that general activity is very healthy and he continues to receive calls from interested entities. He noted that Hart County has recently been eliminated on two projects.  One due to lack of grading on property and the other due to competition from South Carolina.  He noted that the quality of prospects remains good.

Mr. Dye shared that he has had several public speaking engagements recently for the Association of County Commissioners of Georgia to share what is happening in Hart County.

Mr. Dye reported that Haering is very close to selecting an architect for their project and he is hopeful a groundbreaking can be scheduled for April or May.

At this point, 5:10 pm, Mayor Johnson arrived and Chairman Cleveland declared a quorum present.  He also stated that required notification of the meeting had been given.

Chairman Cleveland called for the election of offices and the following were elected unanimously:


Doug Cleveland


Chairman


Bill Leard



Vice Chairman


M. S. Smith



Corporate Secretary and Treasurer

The following appointments were unanimously approved:


Ridgway & Ridgway, LLP

Legal Counsel


Burch, Crooms & Company, LLP
Audit Firm

The minutes of the December 15, 2014 meeting were approved as amended removing the date on the Letter of Intent to Haering USA Inc.  On a motion by Mayor Johnson and seconded by Mr. Whelan, this motion unanimously passed.

Ms. Smith presented a financial summary as of February 28, 2015.  On a motion by Mr. Whelan and seconded by Mayor Johnson, this report was unanimously accepted.

Although Attorney Ridgway had nothing official to report, he did say that he would be filing for exemptions on the four properties still under lease to the authority, Milbro, Ritz, SD Automotive and Tenneco.

He stated he had received a request for open records on the Haering project and this request has been satisfied.

Attorney Ridgway noted he is still working on the Haering Letter of Intent relating to matters of translation and understanding.

Mayor Johnson reported progress continues to move forward on the Hart State Park project.  

The golf course sale is still pending and is anticipated to finalize on April 2.

Mr. Dye reported that a sewerage expansion grant application at Gateway is being prepared now by the City of Lavonia.  He stated there is no immediate problem with sewer but it could become a problem in the future as the park gains more occupants.

Chairman Cleveland, Mr. Dye and Mr. Whelan attended the ribbon cutting for the new Georgia State Patrol Post recently.

Attorney Ridgway noted that a called authority meeting might be necessary regarding the Haering project.

The next meeting was announced for June 22, 2015.

The meeting adjourned at 5:40 pm.

M. S. Smith

Secretary

